
Editor-in-chief of WJG   

Dear Editor-in-Chief: 

 

I am enclosing herewith our manuscript entitled "Anti-inflammatory therapy using 

herbal medicine and reduction of the risk of hepatocellular carcinoma 

development." for publication in your esteemed journal. I revised this manuscript as 

follows in green letters: 

 

Reviewer(s)' Comments to Author: 

Reviewer No. 503516 

Comments to the Author 

Yasushi Rino presented a review about the potential therapeutic value of herbal medicine 

for the reduction of HCC development. The review is clearly written. The authors properly 

point out that despite some evidences of the therapeutic potential of herbal medicine, 

no clear demonstration has been so far provided in this regard. I suggest to include a 

table with the different herbal medicine types and the published evidences of a possible 

positive effect for HCC  

We add the Table 1. 
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        Fukuura 3-9, Kanazawa-ku, Yokohama City, 236-0004, Japan 

 Our telephone number is 81-45-787-2645, Japan, 

 FAX number is 81-45-786-0226, Japan,  

E-mail address is rino@med.yokohama-cu.ac.jp.  
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Yours sincerely,               

                                                                           

Yasushi Rino, M.D., 

        Department of Surgery, 

                      School of Medicine, 

                  Yokohama City University, 

               3-9, Fukuura, Kanazawa-ku,                                 

Yokohama City, 236-0004, Japan 
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